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	Text Field 1: August 24,2023



Drew Bohan

Executive Director

California Energy Commission

715 P Street

Sacramento, CA 95814



RE: Support for the Black Rock Geothermal Project (23-AFC-03)



Dear Mr. Bohan:



On behalf of the Imperial Valley Regional Chamber of Commerce, we write to express our enthusiastic support of the Black Rock Geothermal Project proposed in Imperial County, California.



The Imperial Valley Regional Chamber of Commerce Board is comprised of business leaders from across the Imperial Valley who are passionate about advocating for business success for both small businesses as well as large scale economic development in the Region.



The Black Rock Geothermal Project will also provide significant economic benefits to Imperial County. Capital expenditures from the project are estimated to bring $475 to $800 million to the local economy, creating over 426 construction jobs and 61 permanent jobs to support maintenance and operation of the facility. In addition to the many jobs that will be created, the project will generate substantial tax revenue and support the local economy through direct purchase of services, supplies, and materials from local and regional companies. 



The project will also create an opportunity to strengthen our local community college & university by giving them the opportunity to develop certification courses and other programs that they can offer to individuals and graduating high school students who typically leave our community for better opportunities.



For these reasons, we support the Black Rock Geothermal Project. We look forward to the timely consideration and approval of the project by the California Energy Commission.



Sincerely,



Sher Cowie

President




